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The Alexander Family RAMTEC Report 

 RAMTEC 16 was held over 

the Labor Day weekend by SPAAR at 

Fort Indiantown Gap. Glenn and Rita 

Feveryear played host to our first Re-

gional Contest for the 2011 season.  

The SPAAR club is a really great 

group of people and they host a won-

derful meet on a flat open field at a 

military base known throughout most 

of the state as ñThe Gapò.  If the wind 

is right, the recovery areas are pretty 

favorable. If the winds are wrong, I 

suggest long thick jagger-proof cloth-

ing.  Regardless, you have to come for 

dinner. 

 Two weeks before RAMTEC 

as we were merrily preparing for flying 

our usual Alexander Family profile of 

DUCK! in Team, Michala as A Divi-

sion, and me in C Division, Michala 

got a heads up e-mail from Jacob 

Rains.  Since he and his father would 

not be coming, he was warning Micha-

la that she risked being combined with 

Sarah Steps Up BIG  
 

By Scott Alexander, NAR# 84112 

Team Division for lack of competitors in A&B.  This would not only hurt Michalaôs oppor-

tunity for points in the new season, but PSC would lose all of A Division for the meet costing 

the club thousands of points.  We quickly realized that Sarah would need to fly A. Sarahôs 

response was to pump her fist at her big sister and run to the basement to build. 

 She had already built the SuperRocs for DUCK!, but what about the other 4 events?  

She took one look at the Mini-Deltie kit and said ñOh thatôs easy, you just snap it together and 

glue it.ò Uhé okay.  Sure enough the next Saturday morning she built it in about an hour.   

 The UP Aerospace Spaceloft model John Pace gave out at NARAM 51 was a simple 

kit that looked like it could be a ñqualifierò in 1/4A Parachute Duration.  She pulled it out and 

quickly assembled it.  Hmm, two events built before lunch.  She might be able to do this. 

http://www.psc473.org/
http://www.nar.org/
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TEAM PITTSBURGH 

 is published bimonthly by the  

Pittsburgh Space Command  

NAR Section #473  

 

Uncopyrighted material  

appearing in TEAM PITTSBURGH 

may be reprinted provided proper  

credit is given to the author and to  

TEAM PITTSBURGH. 

 

AD SPACE in TEAM PITTSBURGH 

is available free to  

members in good standing.  

 

PSC Yearly dues: 

17 & under ---  $6.00  

18 & over & family -$14.00 

(Membership includes  

newsletter subscription)  

 

Send PSC dues to: 

Jerry Kraus 

301 Stoneybrooke Drive  

Cheswick, Pa 15024 

NOTE: Make Checks payable to 

Pittsburgh Space Command  

  

PSC OFFICERS for 2009 

President               John Pace  

Vice President            

Treasurer               Jerry Kraus  

Section Advisor       Rod Schafer  

TP Editor                Art Nestor  

Webmaster            Mike Hardobey  

Website       http://www.psc473.org  

  

Submit articles for publication to:  

Art Nestor  

230 Arthur Street  

Zelienople, Pa 16063 

Email: artpeg@hotmail.com  

 

The Pittsburgh Space Command  

  Is dedicated to the advancement  

of safe model rocketry.  

11/05/10-66 

ATTENTION NAR SECTIONS:          

 Please send newsletter exchanges  

to: 

John Pace 

  111 Crystal Springs Drive 

      Cranberry Twp., Pa 16066 

      Phone: (724) 742-8692  

  724-779-2000 
     

 

 

 

                  1713 Rt. 228 Suite L1,  Cranberry Twp., Pa 16066  

                  HOURS: MON THRU FRI 10-9, SAT 10-8, SUN 11-5                            

                         editorôs note 

NEW ADDRESS? 

NEW PHONE NUMBER? 

CONTACT: 

Jerry Kraus 

301 Stoneybrooke Drive 

Cheswick, Pa 15024 

Phone: (724) 275-9962 

Winter Work  

 With the coming of cold 

weather PSC members turn to build-

ing rockets inside for the next launch 

season. But let me suggest another 

indoor rocket related activity. Take 

the time now to organize your past 

activities. Start a rocket journal on 

your computer (if you havenôt al-

ready) to record your 2010 achieve-

ments and to organize your 2010 

photos. Save everything to one folder 

and then back it up on an external 

hard drive, DVD or USB drive. Be 

sure to add names and dates if possi-

ble. If the  task seems to large then 

do a little at a time but do something. 

In the future youôll be glad you did. 

Before you know it, 25 years will 

have passed! 

Design Contest  

 And also donôt forget our 

25th Anniversary Design Contest. 

The rules are on page  9. There are 

some great prizes and who knows, 

maybe SEMROC will add your de-

sign to their lineup of rocket kits! 

  OOPS! 

 Last issue, Team Pittsburgh 

ran Mike Hardobeyôs outstanding NA-

RAM 52 article. However, ye olde edi-

tor failed to give credit for the photos 

in his article. They were taken by John 

Pace. Sorry about that John. 

Happy Holidays! 

 The Holidays are nearly up-

on us and even though Iôll see some 

of you soon, I still want to wish eve-

ryone a happy holiday and New 

Year 2011.  

http://www.PSC473.org
mailto:artpeg@hotmail.com
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 But, how does an 8 year old build a Helicopter 

without a relatively simple kit?  After, a bit of research I 

found the Tazmanian Devil plans online with all straight 

cuts and no moving parts.  Sure enough, she even attempted 

to airfoil the rotors.  It was all built except for gluing on the 

rotors Saturday. Sunday after church she finished it up. 

 She still needed an egg-lofter.  She could not build 

the elliptical fin and shroud arrangement the rest of us were 

flying, so I asked her what she thought about designing her 

own.  Being too young to even think that this might be a 

bad plan, she quickly agreed. She found 3 fins left over 

from a busted Rose-a-Roc (compliments of Reach for the 

Sky) and grabbed a 15ò section of 18mm tube. Toss in an 

egg capsule and a launch lug and you have one awkward 

looking but apparently flight-worthy egg on a stick de-

signed by an 8 year old. 

 

 

 So, Sarah was now ready to fly A Division.  I was 

honestly betting against the egg-lofter and the Spaceloft PD 

model looked a bit heavy for 1/4A, but even a DQ kept 

Michala from being combined, right?  Hold it, did she just 

build 4 models for 4 different events in 2 days??? Yup.  So 

why did it take me two months? I guess big sister better get 

moving on that egg-lofter and the helicopter. 

 We arrived on site at the Gap early on September 

4th and set up shop next to Rod & Steve with Chris Kidwell 

and Jim Filler on the other side of us.  The NARHAMS 

gang were being more friendly than ever, flying for 

PSC points now. 

 Well, the Taz is an awesome helicopter to fly.  

It spins all the way up and all the way down.  On an A3

-4T this is one fun little rocket, but 5 or 6 second flights 

are the limit.  Good enough for second.  Michala quick-

ly answered with a nice little 13 mm Rotaroc that flew 

2 decent flights in stiffening winds. 

 The wind got worse as the day progressed, but 

with some decent lulls that allowed for some reasona-

ble flying conditions if you had the patience. However, 

we all needed to pick our events and models carefully 

because we couldnôt leave too much to fly on Sunday. 

So Michele and I popped our helicopters up while the 

girls went for the parachute models. 

 Michala DQôd her first flight while Sarahôs 

heavy Spaceloft model managed to pop the chute about 

8ô off the ground and landed inside the ropes for a 4 

second flight. Michala prepped her model again and 

managed a neat little para-wad for a 4 second flight.  At 

this point, Dr. Kidwell advised the girls to stop flying 

Parachute models. Not out of concern for personal safe-

ty, although he might have been justified considering 

the spectacular performances of these models, but he 

was quick to point out that the girls were now tied for 

1st, granting both of them 1st place points and passing 

those double points on to the club.  Thank you! 
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some ribbing from Steve over the amount of super glue 

ñevidenceò on her fingers at dinner. She got even on the 

first flight.  Her meet high 35 second flight was enough 

to do the job.  The wind knocked her second flight goofy 

about 5ô off the rod, but it still qualified.  Michala man-

aged a short flight and a No Glide, so that left Sarah in 1st 

place in glider.  Looks like Michala better get moving. 

 With Range Duty behind us it was time to fly 

Super Roc.  The air was dying down and thermals were 

starting to form.  This is what I was waiting for!!!  This 

was the event that I wanted é bad.  Michala and I had 

practiced loading and deploying a 36ò parachute from an 

18mm tube on the farm and knew we could fly in excess 

of 2 minute flights without a thermal, but this is shaping 

up for a dream flight.   

 Michala got ready in the tube while I DQôd a 

glider.  Michalaôs Super-Roc cranked out of the tube on a 

B6-2 straight and true.  Steve and Rod were timing and as 

the rocket gently arced over I started to beg on her be-

halfé deploy, DEPLOY!   Right on cue the monster 36ò 

chute unfolded neatly and popped open just like on the 

farm. A chorus of ñWhat size chute is that?ò erupted from 

around the field as the rocket drifted slowly across the 

field without sinking. I started running for the deep re-

covery areas down by the lake. 5 minutes later Steve 

called me on the cell phone to advise me that they could 

still track it and it wasnôt coming home. I could see the 

same, but it was time for me to get my own flight up.  I 

started the long hike back while Michala apparently 

prepped model #2 with a streamer to get a qualified re-

turn.  I got back just in time to see it fly.  She had to ask 

the timers to stop timing her first flight in order to get the 

flight card and pad back for flight 2.  The first flight was 

stopped at just under 12 minutes at 143,400 points while 

it was still climbing, but it sure was fun. 

 Michele came trudging back in with Michalaôs 

second flight as I loaded up my first Super-Roc. She 

asked me where I wanted her for recovery.  My answer 

was ñGo Deepò. She grumbled something and turned to-

ward the field.  Steve and Rod hopped up for timing and I 

called ñReady on Pad 8!ò The rocket lifted off and 

climbed out straight as an arrow.  It arced over at apogee 

and popped the big 36ò parachute perfectly.  I heard Ste-

ve cry out, ñOh no, what did you do that for!ò I looked 

over to see him pull up a chair and plop down as the 

rocket started following Michalaôs first flightôs path.   

 I took off for the field as the rocket actually start-

ed to sink toward the field short of the lake. I thought for 

a minute it might come down around the 3 minute mark 

and allow me a return on a potential record setting flight, 

but no, it was only teasing. About 80 feet off the ground 

it suddenly stalled then began to go straight up.  I walked 

 Michele flying solo for DUCK! in a rather heavi-

er than usual Team Division for a Regional, put up a pair 

of flights with her 13 mm Rotaroc that ended up good 

enough for 3rd place.  I flew a 42 second flight with my 

upscaled Tiddly-Wink and decided to hold flight 2 for the 

better weather on Sunday. It wouldnôt matter since I sep-

arated the motor pod on the second flight anyway. 

 After enjoying a few rounds of timing duty, we 

decided to get a few qualifier flights in between the wind 

gusts.  This resulted in a 27 second PD return for me and 

1 badly scrambled egg. Sarah launched her special egg-

lofter which promptly got squirrelly on the launch rod 

and flipped repeatedly in the center of the launch ring. 

The egg miraculously survived to fly another day.  Sarah 

and Rita marked it ñSarahôs Eggò so she could fly it again 

Sunday.  Michele DQôd a PD model and we decided we 

were getting hungry. 

 For those of you who didnôt make the trip, hun-

gry is not a problem with the SPAAR gang.  It is impossi-

ble to leave Villa Rosa hungry.  That is some of the finest 

Italian food that anyone could ever discuss rocketry over.  

It is always nice to sit down to dinner with a great group 

of fellow rocketeers after a long day on the field. 

 Sunday was a much nicer day. A few of the 

breezes carried over early, but the tube was set up for egg 

lofting and a light breeze didnôt look like it was going to 

mess with egg-lofters. Michele flew first and got a 40 

second flight that was good enough to take second behind 

the Flying I-Beams. Michala launched next and oddly 

separated her shroud lines from the Over-Easy 36ò chute.  

That annoyed her so she decided to cool off with a glider 

flight while I scrambled another egg with é oddly sepa-

rated shroud lines. Hold it! Those lines arenôt broke, 

theyôre burned! Jim Filler quickly advised us on some 

additional flame arresting methods and we were able to 

salvage our Michalaôs flight with a sport chute.  Sarah 

even qualified her precious egg number 8 with the addi-

tion of a second launch lug. Rita and Sarah promptly dec-

orated the winning A division egg with colored markers 

while Michele ñscrambledò to ensure that it did not go 

into the car for the trip home. This is getting interesting. 

 We really needed to get some gliders and Super 

Rocs going.  Between range duty shifts, Sarah launched 

nice glider flight with her Mini-Deltie (21 seconds) and 

immediately flew it again but it popped off the pod a bit 

early and only managed 7 seconds.  She followed with a 

SuperRoc on an 18ò Mylar chute for 12,200 points and a 

very cool flight.  She was happy and done.   

 Michele and Michala came off shift and Sarah 

and I took their places timing. Speaking of time, it was 

starting to get tight.  Michele had built our second Mini-

Deltie kit in the hotel room over night and had taken 
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 With the help of our friends, PSC came home 

with 11,259 points.  The girls combined for 3972 points.  

Imagine what we can do in the Spring with a pair of B 

Divisioners.  I hope the boys are reading this! 

 I hope to see a really great turn out at the Spring 

Regionals.  Fully loaded, a 20,000 point event is not out 

of the question and we should be able to get our key com-

petitors some points going into NARAM 53 in Ohio.  

Until then, enjoy some sport flying and have a productive 

ñbuilding seasonò! 

 

****************  

directly under it as it started to climb slowly, then faster 

and higher.  As I got to the edge of the lake my cell 

phone rang.  It was Rod telling me to come back quickly 

and prep another model because I only had 15 minutes to 

range closure.  It is nice to have the PSC crew looking 

out for you when you start to lose track of time while out 

on a chase. 

 I ran the whole way back from the lake.  Gasping 

for air, I quickly pulled the second model out and put a 

4x40 streamer in it.  I was scrambling now and still had 

another glider and 2 PD models to fly.  No way. I 

launched the Super-Roc and Steve seemed relieved to see 

a streamer deploy.  Me too, a DQ would have turned into 

a very long ride home.  Michele would have been driving 

with me bound and gagged on the luggage rack for my 

own protection.  Both chutes were still visible, flickering 

in a distant cloud, as Glenn declared the range officially 

closed. 

 Glenn prepared the results and Rita prepped the 

awards and ribbons as everyone tore down the range and 

tents.  PSC took home its share with Flying I-Beams and 

DUCK! going 1-2 in Team.  The girls obviously split A 

Division by the thinnest of margins.  Glenn asked us if 

we had figured it out, but we knew it was too close to call 

without the actual numbers.  12 points separated the girls, 

but little Sarah who stepped up to save Michala from be-

ing combined with Team won the well deserved A Divi-

sion Championship. 

 

Websighted 
By Art Nestor 

 A recent article in the October 24th Butler Eagle, 

by amateur astronomer Mike Lynch, provided interesting 

information on spotting man-made satellites in the sky 

after dark. Included was information on the different 

types of satellites and their orbits, how to tell them apart 

and when best to spot them. His article also referenced 

the following two websites that offer help in tracking 

satellites, the Space Shuttle and the International Space 

Station. I still have the newspaper for anyone who would 

like to read the full article. 

 

Heavenôs Above at: 

www.heavens-above.com 

and 

Real Time Satellite Tracking at: 

www.n2yo.com/?s=25544 

Happy Holidays! 

http://www.heavens-above.com/
http://www.n2yo.com/?s=25544

